
SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE, STATE OF CALIFORNIA

ITEM:3.30
(tD # 27727)

MEETING DATE:
Tuesday, May 06, 2025

FROM: HUMAN RESOURCES

SUBJECT: HUTMAN RESOURCES: Approval of the Side Letter Agreement with the Riverside

County Deputy District Attorneys Association (RCDDAA) to extend the Merit Based

Compensation rating sunset date. [Total Cost - $690,730, Ongoing Cost $524,071 - 100%

Department Budgetl

RECOMMENDED MOTION: That the Board of Supervisors:
1. Approve the Side Letter Agreement with the Riverside County Deputy District

Attorneys Association (RCDDAA) to extend the Merit Based Compensation rating

sunset date.

ACTION:Policy

?T .6m , att .
Tami Douglas-Schatr, Di6ftor of Hunlan RcsouS6 412412025

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Gutierrez and duly
carried by unanimous vote, lT WAS ORDERED that the above matter is approved as
recommended.

Ayes:
Nays:
Absent:
Date:
xc:

Medina, Spiegel, Washington, Perez and Gutierrez
None
None
May 6,2025
HR

Ki
Clerk
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FINANCIAL DATA Current Fiscal Year: Next Fiscal Year: Total Cost: Ongoing Cost

COST $ 166,6s9 $ 524,071 $ 690,730 $ 524,071

NET COUNTY COST $ 166,659 $ 524,071 $ 690,730 $ 524,071

SOURCE OF FUNDS: 100% Department Budget
Budget Adjustment: No

For FiscalYear: 24125

SUBMITTAL TO THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF RIVERSIDE,
STATE OF CALIFORNIA

C.E.O. RECOMMENDATION: Approve

BACKGROUND:
Summary
The current Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the County of Riverside and

the Riverside County Deputy District Attorneys Association (RCDDAA) provides for a Merit
Based Compensation Program for employees in the unit who are employed with the District
Attorney's Otfice. This is a pilot program for the duration of the MOU, which provides merit-

based compensation based on an employee's rating on their performance evaluation. When

the MOU was initially drafted, the performance evaluation ratings were whole numbers

between one (1) and five (5). However, with the introduction of the District Attorney's
performance evaluation software, TrakStar, the ratings needed to be revised from whole
numbers to numbers with decimals because the TrakStar system provides an average
rating and does not round to the nearest whole number.

ln April 2023, a side letter was negotiated revising the ratings as well as adding a sunset
date for the ratings. The current ratings expired February 28, 2025. The Department is

seeking to extend the ratings from the February 28, 2025, expiration date through February

28, 2026. The extension of the ratings allows the Department to continue to review the
performance evaluation program and ensure the ratings continue to be effective.

lmpact on Residents and Businesses
There is no immediate impact on residents and businesses due to the approval of this side
letter. However, granting the ratings extension will ensure that performance standards remain

aligned with the Department's objectives. This alignment contributes to the efficient delivery of
services to the public, indirectly benefitting both residents and businesses by maintaining a high
level of service.

Additional Fisca! lnformation
The cost information provided is representative of the annual cost of the District Attorney's Merit

Based Compensation program.

ATTACHMENTS:

ATTACHMENT A. Fully Executed Side Letter between the County of Riverside and the
Riverside County Deputy District Attorneys Association
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